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News & Notes

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 

Please Support the DePaul students on 
their Faith Journey 

Fr. Chris Robinson, CM is leading ten DePaul 
University students and three Mission and Ministry staff 
members on a 200 km walking pilgrimage along the 
Camino de Santiago in Galicia, Spain this summer. This 
pilgrimage is a great opportunity for students to deepen 
their faith, journey with others from all over the world, 
and pause their busy lives for spiritual reflection. Please 
help them make their way to the Camino! Students and 

staff from the pilgrimage will be at the back of the church after all the Masses on Saturday, 
April 28 and Sunday, April 29 with information about their trip. Please visit https://
inspire.depaul.edu/project/9653 to learn more about how you can help. You may also email 
Fr. Chris at crobinso@depaul.edu. 
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News & Notes

ON DEATH AND TAXES
Copyright 2018 by John B. Reynolds (john@jrwrites.com)

 
Most people probably know the time-honored maxim--that only two things in life are certain: death, 
and taxes--but perhaps most people don’t know its origin. I didn’t, anyway, until I looked it up just 
now. I’m way too lazy to do any scholarly research, of course, but it’s easy enough to tell you 
Wikipedia’s take on the matter…  “‘Death and taxes is a common reference to the famous 
quotation:  ‘Our new Constitution is now established, and has an appearance that promises 
permanency; but in this world nothing can be said to be certain, except death and taxes’ (Benjamin 
Franklin, in a letter to Jean-Baptiste Leroy, 1789). However, Franklin's letter is not the origin of the 
phrase, which appeared earlier in Daniel Defoe's The Political History of the Devil: ‘Things as 
certain as death and taxes, can be more firmly believ'd.’ (The Political History of the Devil, 1726), 
and in The Cobbler of Preston by Christopher Bullock (1716): ‘Tis impossible to be sure of any thing 
but Death and Taxes.’”

So there you go. If you haven’t been paying attention, Tax Day is today. April 15th. But there is a little 
twist again this year, given the vagaries of the calendar. With the 15th falling on a Sunday, Tax Day 
would typically move forward one day to tomorrow, Monday, April 16th.  But Tax Day 2018 is 
actually Tuesday, April 17th. Why, specifically? Because, as CNN.com explains, “…Monday, April 16th 
is Emancipation Day, a legal holiday in the District of Columbia. It marks the day that President 
Abraham Lincoln signed the Compensated Emancipation Act in 1862, which freed over 3,000 slaves 
in DC…” So the one-day reprieve becomes a two-day reprieve. But regardless of a 4/15, 4/16, or 4/17 
deadline, the IRS still estimates that up to 25% of the US population doesn’t get around to filing 
their taxes until two weeks before the deadline. That’s a lot of us, and unfortunately this year, I’m in 
that number. Hey! I’ve been busy! 

“But in this world nothing can be said to be certain, except death and taxes.” With all due respect to 
Benjamin Franklin, Daniel Defoe, and Christopher Bullock…well…yes, and no. Taxes for sure are 
certain. Even Jesus and the apostles knew about taxes. I mean, remember that whole census tax 
conversation around the Roman coin bearing Caesar’s likeness? But as believers, we know that death 
isn’t really death. “Peace be with you,” Jesus tells his friends again this week when he shows up in 
their midst. They think they’re seeing a ghost, but Jesus puts them at ease: “Why are you troubled? 
And why do questions arise in your hearts? Look at my hands and my feet, that it is I myself. Touch 
me and see, because a ghost does not have flesh and bones as you can see I have.” Jesus proceeds to 
show the disciples his hands and his feet, and his friends are “incredulous for joy.” As we should all 
be, knowing what we know. April 15/16/17 may be Tax Day, and there may be no escaping it. But we 
are an Easter people, and we know that ultimately, Franklin, DeFoe, and Bullock--though certainly 
insightful, all--only got it half-right.
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Volunteer's Appreciation 
Party   

Will We Ever Have This Much Fun Again? 

News & Notes

Julia McPheron Gustafson, child of Tim  & Kate Gustafson 

Edward Brittain Gustafson, child of Tim & Kate Gustafson 

McCoy Susan Nguyen, child of Andy & Melinda  Nguyen 

Eden Louise Boyajian, child of Raffi and Danielle Boyajian 

We Welcome Into The Church This Weekend:

Run in His strength 
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Giving

Weekly Intentions

Mass Offerings

Saturday,  April 14th  8:00 p.m. Patty Hayes

Sunday,  April 15th 8:00 a.m. Tracy Dolce (living)

Sunday,  April 15th  10:00 a.m. People of the Parish

Sunday,  April 15th 5:00 p.m. People of the Parish

Monday,  April 16th  8:00 a.m. Beth & Charles Mulaney

Tuesday,  April 17th  8:00 a.m. Marilyn George

Wednesday,  April 18th  8:00 a.m. Richard Meiers

Thursday,  April 19th 8:00 a.m. Tracy Dolce (living)

Friday,  April 20th 8:00 a.m. Leonor Alba

Saturday,  April 21st 5:00 p.m. Joey Shinnick

Did you know that you can request a mass to be offered on behalf of your loved ones? Sometimes people will have a 
mass intention reserved on the anniversary of a death or to support someone during a difficult time. Other times 
mass is offered in thanksgiving on a birthday or other celebration. If you would like to reserve a mass intention, 
please contact the parish office at 773-325-8610 or simply stop by. 

Please Pray for Our Sick 
Let us remember all those here at St. Vincent’s who are ill and in need of God’s healing and comfort. Let us 
keep them in our prayers and thoughts, especially: Ron Bennett, Gabriel Cabael. Juliette Calabrese, Linda 
Cameron, Camdyn Campbell, Almeda Colby, Bob & Pat Dillon, Virginia Dillon, John Garrity, Mary 
Grecoina, Leticia Gross, Mary Hayes, Anita Italiane Hearl, Madelynn Jacobs, Laura Linke, Sue Michalak, 
David Neesan, Terri Proietto, James Schwake, Scott Taylor, Joyce Walsh 

Please contact Ginny in the parish center to inform us of those who are ill and in need of God’s 
healing and comfort. They will be listed in our bulletin for 3 weeks. Renewal of prayers for the sick 
is available by contacting Ginny at that time. If you would like Fr. Jeremy to visit the person (if 
they live in the area), please let Ginny know when you add them to the list. 
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Sunday, April 15th Presiders: Vigil Mass - Fr. Dixon; 8:00 a.m. Mass - Fr. Dixon; 
10:00 a.m. Mass - Fr. Robinson; 5:00 p.m. Mass - Fr. McDevitt;  
8:30 p.m. Mass - Fr. McDevitt

Religious Ed …………………………..……  11:00 a.m.- 12:00 p.m. - Portail Room
RCIA ……………………………………  11:00 a.m.- 12:00 p.m. - St. Vincent Room
Al-Anon Meeting ……………..……..  4:00 p.m.- 5:00 p.m. - St. Vincent Room

Monday, April 16th SPRED .……….…………………………..  6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.  - Ozanam Room
AA Meeting ………………..…………..  7:00 p.m.- 8:00 p.m. - St. Vincent Room
Baptism Prep …………………………….…………..  7:00 p.m.- 8:00 p.m. - Church

Tuesday, April 17th Community Life Meeting …………………………….…  6:30 p.m. - Portail Room

Wednesday, April 18th AA Meeting ……………………………..  6:30 p.m.- 7:30 p.m. - St. Vincent Room 
Choir Practice …………..………….……  7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. - Ozanam Room

Thursday,  April 19th

Friday, April 20th

Saturday, April 21st

Sunday, April 22nd Presiders: Vigil Mass - Fr. Osendorf; 8:00 a.m. Mass - Fr. Osendorf; 
10:00 a.m. Mass - Fr. Osendorf; 5:00 p.m. Mass - Fr. Osendorf;  
8:30 p.m. Mass - Fr. Benson

Baptisms …………………………….…………………………..…….. 11:30 a.m. - Church
SPRED .……….…………………………..  4:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.  - Ozanam Room
Al-Anon Meeting ……………..……..  4:00 p.m.- 5:00 p.m. - St. Vincent Room

Actual vs. Budget Last Year Comparable 

Feb. 2018       Budget       $ Over Budget Feb. 2018       Feb. 2017          $ Change

Sunday Collections 28,215              26,826                   1,389 28,215              26,826                 1,389

Other Revenue * 14,949             17,804                  (2,855) 14,949             15,314                  (365)

Total Revenue for 
February 2018

 43,164             44,630                 (1,466) 
 
*Includes DePaul University Monthly Stewardship

 43,164            42,140                 1,024

Thank you for your continued support of St. Vincent de Paul Parish! Your commitment is vital to the fiscal 
health of our parish. For convenient regular giving, please consider using our auto-withdrawal program. 

Visit www.stvdep.org/donate/ for more information. 

Financial Stewardship

Week at a Glance 
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Office for the Protection of Children and Youth 

If you would like more information about child protection in the Archdiocese of Chicago or 
how to report abuse, please go to http://www.archchicago.org/departments/protection/
protection.shtm or call Jan Slattery, OPCY Director at 312-534-5319. 

Thank you for being with us! As you explore what St. Vincent has to offer, please reach out to a member of 
the parish staff to answer any questions. We ask all who regularly join us in worship to take a moment to 
register. This enables us to serve you better and takes only a couple of minutes.  Registration can be done 
through the Parish Center during business hours, or by visiting us online at www.stvdep.org.

We Welcome the Following New Parishioners: Dan Schunk, Matthew Warner  
 
Private Prayer in the Church 
Please enter the church for private prayer through the Parish Center during regular office hours.

Finding Your Way Around 
Restrooms:  Public restrooms are located in the narthex and Parish Center.

Parish Center:  Staff offices and meeting rooms are housed in the Parish Center. Reception for 
the public is located in this building to the west of the church and to the back of the courtyard.

Ozanam Room:  Large meeting and activity room on the first floor at the end of the hall.

Portail Room:  Small conference room on the first floor across from the kitchen.

St. Vincent Room:  Large meeting room on the lower level.

Narthex:  Large gathering space at the main doors on Webster Avenue.

Sacristy:  Room behind the west side of the sanctuary where the priest and other ministers 
prepare for liturgical celebrations. This room also provides access to the Parish Center.

Parking 
Parking behind the church is permitted for parishioners and guests attending weekend masses and Friday 
wedding rehearsals. Parking at all other times without a proper DePaul University faculty/staff permit is 
subject to towing at the owner’s expense. Public parking is available at the university garage on Sheffield 
(at Fullerton). Tickets may be validated for two hours at Parish Center reception, or at the Sheffield 
entrance of the church while attending church-related functions.

Disabled Access 
A ramped sidewalk can be accessed from the rear parking lot to the Sheffield entrance of the church. 
There is a ramped access to the sacristy from the church which allows access to the Parish Center through 
the sacristy. All of our restrooms are disabled-accessible.  

Mother Seton Food Pantry and Sandwich Kitchen 
Located in the northeast corner of the church (access is through the wheelchair door on Sheffield), the 
sandwich kitchen is open Monday-Saturday from 8:15-10 a.m. The food pantry is open on Tuesdays from 
10:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m. If you are interested in volunteering in the morning, or to help prepare meals or shop, 
please contact Fr. Jeremy Dixon at JDIXON20@depaul.edu. 

Welcome
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Celebration of the Sacraments at St. Vincent de Paul 

Reconciliation: Saturday afternoon, 4:15-4:50 p.m. in the Reconciliation Room near the Sheffield 
entrance of the church, or you can call the Parish Center for an appointment. 

Baptism: Please contact Mary Carter (mcarte40@depaul.edu) to register for baptism preparation, which 
is held on the 3rd Monday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish Center. You may attend this class 
either before or after your child is born.

Following preparation and after your child is born, please contact Mary to schedule a baptism date. 
Baptisms are celebrated on the 4th Sunday of the month at 11:30 a.m., or during a regular Sunday mass. 
Baptism is not celebrated during the Lenten season.

Marriage: Please contact Mary Carter (mcarte40@depaul.edu) to discuss the celebration of the 
sacrament of marriage here at St. Vincent’s, or concerning preparation and prenuptial matters if you are 
getting married in another parish. 

For baptized Catholics, marriage is celebrated within a Catholic church in the presence of a priest or 
deacon. The first item to plan is the selection of a date and time. In order to celebrate the sacrament 
of marriage at St. Vincent, one needs to be a registered parishioner for four months prior to 
discussion of a date. DePaul University faculty, staff, students, and alumni may also celebrate their 
wedding here, provided either the bride, groom, or both are Roman Catholic, registered at a parish and 
actively engaged in the practice of their faith. Weddings are celebrated on Saturdays only, at 1:00 p.m. or 
3:00 p.m. Weddings are not celebrated during the season of Lent, Holy Week or Saturdays that conflict 
with other parish events. Mary confirms all reservations for weddings.

Confirmation:  Catholic adults who would like to receive the sacrament of Confirmation are invited to 
contact Rebecca at rcarmic1@depaul.edu. Confirmation preparation sessions are held Sunday evenings 

February through May. 

RCIA: Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is a program that prepares adults to receive the 
sacrament(s) of Baptism, Confirmation and First Communion. Preparation sessions are held on Sundays 
from 11:15 a.m.-1:00 p.m. and celebration of the sacraments occurs at the Easter Vigil mass.  To learn more 
or to enroll in the RCIA program, please contact Rebecca at rcarmic1@depaul.edu.

First Communion: Requires two years of classes. Family catechesis (classes for parents and children) 
religious education classes are held monthly. Please contact Rebecca at rcarmic1@depaul.edu. 
 
Priesthood/Religious Life:  Please contact Fr. Jim Osendorf, CM, by phone at 1-800-depaul-1 or by 

email at vocations@vincentian.org to learn more about becoming a priest or religious. 

Anointing of the Sick:  To receive the sacrament of anointing of the sick, please contact the Parish 
Center. 
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Contact Us

The Word Among Us (wau.org) is a Catholic 
devotional magazine with the daily mass readings 
and reflections. 

The US Conference of Catholic Bishops 
(tinyurl.com/pn4a7wl) has a daily video reflection on 
the mass readings, as well as the readings 

Busted Halo (bustedhalo.com) is an “online magazine 
for spiritual seekers” sponsored by the Paulist Fathers. 
It includes reflections on faith and popular culture. 

The Word Among Us (wau.org) is a Catholic 
devotional magazine with the daily mass readings 
and reflections. 

DePaul University (http://tinyurl.com/mxkaue6) has a 
variety of resources regarding St. Vincent de Paul and 
the Vincentian Family, including articles, podcasts and 
interviews, in “All Things Vincentian.”

Saint of the Day (http://tinyurl.com/l57vch) provides a 
short biography of the saint for the current day. 

Parish Staff 
Rev. Jeremy Dixon, C.M. 

Pastor ...................................................................................................................... jdixon20@depaul.edu
Robert Beatty 

Director of Music and Community Development …………………………………….. rbeatty1@depaul.edu
Rebecca Allen 

Coordinator of RCIA & Adult Religious Ed. ……………………………………………. rcarmic1@depaul.edu

Christopher Allen 
Communications Director ………………………………………………………………………. callen53@depaul.edu

Mary Carter 
Administrative Assistant & Records ……………………….……………………………… mcarte40@depaul.edu

Ginny Costigan
Administrative Assistant ………………………………….…………………………………….. gcostiga@depaul.edu

Maggie Fernandez  
Business Manager ………………………………………………………………………….…….. mferna48@depaul.edu

Suzanne Gillen 
Assistant Director of Music & Young Adult Ministry …………………………………. sgillen1@depaul.edu

Jose and Salvador Perez 
Maintenance   

Cristina Porcelli
Accountant ………………………………….……………………………..……….. cristina@porcelliaccounting.com 

Bulletin Information 
Articles must be submitted on or before Noon on Saturday for the next weekend’s bulletin (earlier, for 
the week preceding holidays). Microsoft Word attachments are requested.  Please make sure to indicate 
which Sunday date(s) you’re requesting. 
Please DO NOT send content by email, but instead use the Bulletin Submission Form:  
stvdep.org/weekly-bulletin/.  Contact Christopher Allen (callen53@depaul.edu) with any questions.

Website Information 
Submit news items, photos, PDF announcements, and similar promotional materials at any time to 
Christopher Allen. Please include your complete contact information in case we need to reach you.


